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 The Maryland Occupational Therapy Association (MOTA) supports Senate Bill 791 – 

Primary and Secondary Education – Public School Employees – Job Duties and Salaries. This bill 

addresses would provide salary increases for certain school personnel, which would help address 

ongoing shortages in school-based health providers. 

 

 The Blueprint for Maryland’s Future, recognized the importance of addressing teacher 

shortages and ensuring that all students have access to highly qualified teachers. To help the state 

achieve these goals the Blueprint created the “Career Ladder for Educators.” This program created 

a minimum teacher salary and created a tiered salary system to incentivize educators to achieve 

advanced education and credentials. MOTA strongly supported the Blueprint, including the 

teacher career ladder. However, we believe that there should be an extension to the Blueprint to 

help address shortages of school health providers. 

 

 Occupational therapists (OTs) and occupational therapy assistants (OTAs) provide 

important services to students that help ensure that all students are able to receive a high-quality 

education. Similar to how OTs and OTAs work with patients to address barriers to completing 

activities of daily living, we help many students address barriers to classroom participation and 

completing classroom activities. Without OTs and OTAs many students would not able to be 

educated even with the most highly qualified educators. Currently, school systems are having 

difficulty hiring and retaining OTs and OTAs because the salaries in our school system are not 

keeping up with salaries in private practice or other healthcare settings. This legislation would help 

attract and retain high quality OTs and OTAs so that all Maryland students are able to access a 

high-quality education.  



 
 

 

 We would suggest a technical amendment that acknowledges not all school health 

professionals have a national or advanced certification in the same manner as teachers or school 

counselors.    

 

On page 3 in lines 23-24, revise the language to acknowledge that another criteria, other 

than a specific credential, may be appropriate for some school health professionals, as not 

all school health professionals have an additional certification or credential applicable to 

school health 

 

(1) FOR AN INITIAL AWARD OF AN NBC, OR ALTERNATIVE 

HIGH–QUALITY EDUCATOR CREDENTIAL, OR FOR MEETING AN ALTERNATIVE MEASURE 

SUCH AS LENGTH OF SERVICE – $10,000 SALARY INCREASE; AND 

 

 

 Thank you for your attention to this important bill.   If we can provide any additional 

information, please contact Robyn Elliott at relliott@policypartners.net. 
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